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2023 CONSTRUCTION NOTICE:      June  5, 2023 
 

The Town of Arlington, through its contractor All States Materials Group, will be performing 
Pavement Preservation work during the 2023 Construction Season. Pavement preservation is a 
cost-effective approach to enhance pavement performance and extend the service life of paved 
roads. This work will consist of preliminary preparations including spot road repairs, pavement 
leveling and utility structure adjustments, followed by a hot surface treatment application. This work 
will be performed on the following streets: 
 

STREET NAME 
SUNNYSIDE AVE. Broadway to End WALDO RD. Marathon to Amsden 
MEMORIAL WAY Sunnyside to Gardner AMSDEN ST. Mass Ave. to Waldo 
MARRIGAN ST. Sunnyside to Silk TROWBRIDGE ST. Mass Ave. to Waldo  
MICHAEL ST. Sunnyside to Silk WINDSOR ST. Mass Ave. to Waldo 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                   Sunnyside Ave. Project Area                     Amsden Street Project Area  
 
Preparation for this work is scheduled to begin in June (weather permitting) and consist of pavement 
repairs, levelingleveling and structure adjustments (if applicable). Tentative scheduling for the final road 
resurfacing is indicated in the table above and is anticipated to begin in August. These dates are 
tentative and dependent on weather and the contractor scheduling requirements. 
 
No Parking Zones will be posted as needed to provide room for equipment and construction activity. 
The Police Department will provide Traffic Safety Detail Officers to assist with traffic management, 
increase work zone safety, and enforce parking restrictions.  
Should you have any additional questions about the project, please contact the Arlington Engineering 
Division at (781) 316-3320, or Engineering@town.arlington.ma.us. 
 
 Thank you for your continued cooperation while we improve Arlington’s roadways. 
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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

 
"Can I still access my house during construction?" 
Yes. Access in and out of your house will be maintained throughout construction. The 
Police Department, contractor and Engineering Division will work to accommodate any 
needs or requests. With the exception of when the equipment is directly in front of your 
house access can generally be provided within 30 minutes. 
 
“Will trash/recycling pickup be affected by construction?” 
Trash/recycling pickup will continue as normally scheduled, these select streets will be 
collected at the start of the day. 
 
The public right of way is owned by the Town. Please identify any encroachments that 
may have occurred in the Town right of way. 

 
●   Basketball hoops and poles are a common item impacted by the heavy equipment.  
Please be sure private property cannot be damaged during construction due to 
improper placement. 
 
●   The application requires a dry surface, please be sure irrigation systems do not over 
spray   
     onto the roadway. 

 
"Where can I park while work is being performed street?” 
Residents will have a temporary restriction from parking on the street on the day of operations. 
Cars should be parked in your driveway or on a side street that is not being re-surfaced. The 
application process is fast and once completed cars may travel on the roadway after 30 
minutes.  Should any issues arise, please contact the Engineering Division and we will work 
with you to resolve the issue. 
 
"I have a plant/landscaping/walkway/object on the edge of my property/in the grass 
strip. What will happen to it?" 
The Town recommends moving any items that are within the public right of way prior to 
construction operations. Objects remaining in the Town right of way (from the back of the 
sidewalk to the street) may be removed and placed on the property, but any damage will not 
be the responsibility of the Town or its contractor.  
 
“ How can I receive construction updates?” 
Notices pertaining to Town work will be posted on the DPW Project Updates Page. Check 
for occasional updates at  
 

https://www.arlingtonma.gov/departments/public-works-/projects-around-arlington/news-notices 
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